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Setting the standard for quality service





211 North 3rd St. ~ Monroe, LA  71201

There was a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of G. B. Cooley Hospital Service District held on Thursday, April 8, 2021 at 4:30PM in the Board Room of the 
G. B. Cooley Administration Building located at 211 N. 3rd Street, Monroe, LA.

Call to Order:  Dan Sartor, Co-Chairperson, called the meeting to order, there being a quorum present.

Board Members Present:  Dan Sartor, Jackie S. Slack, Kenneth Wilson, Lynn Wilson, and Cindy Johns
Board Members Absent:
Taronda Goodin, by phone


Others Present:    Ben Pitts, Jimmy Sanderlin, Connie Page, Carmen Howard, and representative of Monroe Dispatch.  Christian Creed and Cedric Hemphill, both by phone.
Prayer:  The invocation was offered by Ben Pitts.

Public Comments:  There were none. 
Minutes:  The minutes for 3-11-21 Board meeting were presented. The minutes were previously forwarded to Commissioners. A motion was offered by Cindy Johns, seconded by Lynn Wilson, and carried by the Commissioners present to waive the reading of the 3-11-21 minutes.  A motion was offered by Kenneth Wilson, seconded by Cindy Johns, and carried by the Commissioners present to approve the 3-11-21 minutes as presented.    
Unfinished Business:   
a)  Cedric Hemphill, of Land 3 Architect, on phone conference, reported on the progress of the construction of the two new group homes. Floor installation is almost completed on both homes, along with all molding. Painting still needs to be completed. A/C units will be installed next week.  Construction on the Walnut home is a little ahead of the Clay St. home. Completion date should be close to 30 days. Ben Pitts informed the Commissioners about the final inspections that would then be necessary from Louisiana Department of Health, Fire Marshall and Office of Public Health. Move in date hopefully would be around June 1st.

b)  Ben Pitts, Hospital Director, reviewed retirement plan information presented at the 3-11-21 Board meeting.  The current plan which is a 401K that was established in 2008. Concerns and issues with current plan were discussed. The plan that has been recommended by all the retirement service professionals consulted is a 401A/457 combination plan. The (3) local brokers that presented quotes were Raymond James - John Hancock; Edward Jones – John Hancock; and Edward Jones - One America.  Questions and comments were addressed.  Edward Jones-John Hancock was the low quote for retirement plan expenses. After lengthy
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discussion Dan Sartor offered a motion, seconded by Lynn Wilson and carried by the Commissioners present to accept the local broker, Edward Jones – John Hancock to administer the 401A/457 Plan.  TaRonda Goodin-Yes; Dan Sartor-Yes; Jackie S. Slack-Yes; Kenneth Wilson-No; Lynn Wilson-Yes; Cindy Johns-Yes. All details of the operation of the plan will be discussed and approved by the Board at a later date.  Mr. Pitts encouraged Commissioners to email or call him to discuss their ideas for the retirement plan.  He will present a variety of ideas at the next Board meeting. Questions and comments from Commissioners were addressed at length.

Reports:  a) Jimmy Sanderlin, CFO, presented the financial report.  It was for the month of February and the eight months ending February 28, 2021.  Operating Revenues was under budget for the month by $ 71,201 and over budget for the eight months by $ 70,701 with total revenue being $ 8,939,031.  For expense comparison variances of 5% and $5,000 was used as the model. Operating expenses for the month was under budget by $ 61,078 and under budget for the eight months by $ 29,283. Salaries were over budget due to the snowstorm and we had a $20,000 fee from the secretary of state related to ad valorem tax ballot resulting in expenses exceeding revenue for the month by $ 24,458. Questions and comments were addressed.  
b) Ben Pitts, Hospital Director, presented monthly report.  Facility census ending March 2021 was (123) in community homes; (28) in SIL; (1) in Therapeutic Group Home (TGH); and (19) in the Employment Program. A total of (171) received services.  There were (3) admits and (1) discharge in community homes and (1) admit in the TGH. The March Abuse/Neglect Allegations Report showed (2) investigations, both invalid. The average number of employees on payroll for March 2021 was 237. Turnover in March was 3%. There are approximately (28) open positions that are mostly part-time.  There were no positive COVID cases in the month of March.  GBC is getting close to normalcy. The consumers are beginning to participate in activities in the community and some are going back to work. Some of the contracts were lost during COVID. GBC is trying to re-gain those jobs with new contracts.  The Legislative session starts soon.  Mr. Pitts has conducted meetings with several of the local state legislators to discuss the need of our programs and services. Reimbursement rates are still only at 2008 levels. This equates to about a 20% gap in rates and cost of living or cost of business based on cost-of-living index averages.  Our trade organization (CPA – Community Providers Organization) and other similar organizations are asking for 10% this year and 10% next year in funding through HBI or the state budget process.  This equates to 36 million in state general fund dollars.  Current rates reflect reimbursement levels that were instituted when minimum wage was still $5.75.  GBC pays $10.00/hr. starting and others pay anywhere from $7.25 to $10.00.  The rate needs to be $12 - $15 in order to establish continuity in our industries workforce.

Public Comments:  There were none. 

Commissioners’ Statements/Discussion: There were none.
Adjournment:  There being no further business, a motion was offered by Jackie Slack, seconded by Cindy Johns, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 5:40PM.
Dan Sartor, Co-Chairperson



Ben Pitts, Hospital Director
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